

20, AVENUE APPIA - CH-1211 GENEVA 27 - SWITZERLAND - TEL CENTRAL +41 22 791 2111 - FAX CENTRAL +41 22 791 3111 - WWW.WHO.INT

Tel. direct: Fax direct:

E-mail:

In reply please refer to:

Your reference: DESA-17/00404

Mr Hongbo Wu

Under-Secretary-General

Secretary-General for the UN Conference to Support the Implementation of Sustainable

Development Goal 14

Department of Economic and Social Affairs

Room S-2922, UN Secretariat Building

New York

New York 10017

USA

25 April 2017

Dear Mr Wu,

I should like to thank you for your letter of 23 March 2017 regarding the UN "Principles Governing International Statistical Activities". I would like to take the opportunity as Director-General of the World Health Organization (WHO) to re-affirm that WHO remains fully committed to compliance with the "Principles Guiding Statistical Activities of International Organizations" and practices in our work, in accordance with our current rules and regulations and WHO policies regarding the clearance and publication of its official statistics.

I note that the principles followed by WHO are in full alignment with the UN "Principles Guiding Statistical Activities of International Organizations", which in turn are consistent with the 2014 resolution passed by the UN General Assembly on the fundamental principles of official statistics.

Yours sincerely,

Dr Margaret Chan

Mehan

Director-General